
 LMS Matters 

 Tel No:  01908 508678   

Email address: office@longmeadow.milton-keynes.sch.uk        Issue: 05 

www.longmeadow.milton-keynes.sch.uk                 Date: 06.10.23 

                                 

            Dear Parents and Carers 
 

      I started our week with a celebration of BLACK HISTORY MONTH which is 

 recognised through the month of October in the UK. We firstly talked about why do 

we even need a black history? Well the main reason is that history, traditionally, was 

written by those in power, and traditionally, these were white, male, middle class people 

who just chose to not record black history, to not share the stories and to not recognise 

that black history IS UK history.  In previous years I have shared some black historical 

figures with the children, but this year shared two key figures which are in recent living 

memory and in our current generation. These were Laurie Cunningham – one of the 

first ever black people to play football for England - and award winning author Malorie 

Blackman. I shared their stories and their struggles. I also asked the children to pass 

their stories on to you – I hope they did. 

 

We will be supporting WORLD MENTAL HEALTH DAY on Tuesday 10 October. 

We will be using this day to raise awareness of this event with its theme of ‘Mental 

health is a universal human right’. We will not be asking for donations but instead are 

asking children, staff and parents to WEAR SOMETHING GREEN on this day, so we 

can get people talking about mental health. 

 

Two local artists are collaborating to run a MINDFULNESS ART WORKSHOP for 

children 8 years old and over at Westbury Arts Centre over two days in the October 

half term. Please find attached the workshop flyer. Both artists have teaching 

backgrounds and are passionate about the well being of children and understand how art 

can be therapeutic for little minds to express their emotions and feel relaxed. Please see 

their flyer further on. 

 

BAG2SCHOOL will be collecting from Long Meadow on Thursday 19 October 

2023. Please bring your bag (or bags!) to school on this date before 9am and leave them 

in the marked area. By getting involved, you have an opportunity to sort through your 

wardrobes and donate unwanted textiles including: adult and children’s clothes, shoes 

(tied together please), hats, belts, handbags and soft toys. Please refer to http://

uk.bag2school.com/ for full details. Please also see the letter from PALS further on in 

the newsletter. 

 

Please don’t forget, we have already started collecting items in support of the MK 

FOOD BANK with their HARVEST APPEAL. We will be collecting donations of 

tinned food, rice, cereals, soup and even loo rolls. The full list can be found further on in 

the newsletter. Thanks in advance for supporting this great cause. Please leave these in 

the main foyer.  

 

As per my recent email, we currently have vacancies for two PARENT 

GOVERNORS.  This is a great opportunity to be a huge part of our school. Please see 

the email for full details and in the first instance fill in the Google form which can be 

found here. 

 

Finally this week, I am pleased to announce that following our interview process last 

week, we have appointed a NEW LEARNING MENTOR/PARENT SUPPORT 

WORKER; Ms Sarah Mossman will be joining the LMS family after half term. She is 

vastly experienced in supporting children and families and we can’t wait for her to start.  

 

   Have a smashing weekend all! 

        

            Mr Gray 

 

 

 Our weekly attendance 

trophy winners were… 

 

EYFS/KS1  

To be announced 

next week 

who achieved 

% 
 

KS2 
To be announced 

next week 

who achieved 

% 
 

  

 

 

We still need 

you support 

collecting 

loose parts.  

Please see the 

list of things 

we need 

further on in 

the newsletter. 

http://uk.bag2school.com
http://uk.bag2school.com
https://forms.gle/uqwyLQzAFFA3Ssyn7
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.longviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2012/05/school-attendance1.jpg&imgrefurl=http://lebw.dromieh.top/c/attendance-register-clip-art/&h=387&w=500&tbnid=8CvpB7BXe67T1M:&docid=myY-rmYfGWjb_M&ei=2eTzVrqF


 

Long Meadow Legends 

Our Legends Assembly will be on 

Monday next week, so please look 

out for a double list of Legends, a 

double list of Doodlers and double 

Sports Persons of the week in next 

week’s newsletter! 
 

 



LMS Well-being 

LMS Safeguarding 

Siren Head (Again!)  

Siren Head is a new urban legend heading around the internet, similar in vein to that of Slenderman and 

other internet myths. It is a rather large slender and fleshy monster with two speakers on its head, 

grotesquely large arms and hands and it can mimic voices and sounds through its two sirens. It uses this 

ability to toy with its prey, confuse them, get them lost, etc.. It generally makes its habitat in the woods 

and preys on campers and other situational people. It is known foremost to mimic distorted radio reports 

or weird garbled pieces of music or even distressed people screaming for help. 

It has come to our attention that a number of children are watching clips on YouTube or playing the game 

Siren Head whilst they are at home. They are then recreating what they think it is in school. Siren Head is 

an aggressive  predator making him a dangerous threat. It is an extremely violent monster who causes 

harm, serious injury or even death to others. 

The age for Siren Head is 18 and therefore no children should be watching anything regarding 

this.   Allowing children to access inappropriate material online is against the law. Please ensure you are 

monitoring what your child is watching online, especially YouTube, at all times. Do NOT allow your child 

to watch their tablet, iPad or computer in their bedroom alone unsupervised. Many thanks for your 

support. 

 







From 2nd October – 20th October 




























